
 

 
 

AGENCY REVIEW REQUEST FORM 
 

DATE: 07/08/2022    FROM: Melissa M. Sutton, Environmental Health Specialist II  
PHONE: (564) 397-8167 EMAIL: melissa.sutton@clark.wa.gov 

 

SITE ADDRESS: 1308 SE Grace AV, Battle Ground, WA 98604 (TAX ID#: 91057042 & 192150000)  
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: SOLID WASTE-   City of Battle Ground 

 Stormwater Decant Facility Solid Waste Permit Application 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________        
 

NOTE: this activity is currently occurring without approval; this solid waste permit application was submitted by the applicant at the 
direction of CCPH staff. 
 

Clark County Public Health (CCPH) has been notified that City of Battle Ground (1308 SE Grace AV, Battle Ground 
APN# 91057042 & 192150000) is planning to modify an existing decant facility that has not been approved by 
CCPH for the required solid waste handling permit. As an initial step in the review process, CCPH reviewed and 
approved City of Battle Ground Notice of Intent for Exemption to allow City of Battle Ground to continue to accept 
wood waste, asphaltic materials and small amounts of metal for recycling that were observed during the September 30, 
2021 inspection.  
 
This subsequent solid waste handling permit application has been submitted by City of Battle Ground as they are 
electing to continue to accept and process street sweeping and vactor waste at this location. City of Battle Ground is 
currently working with Washington State Department of Ecology to expand the existing, unpermitted, decant facility. 
The intent of this review is to A) formally review the existing operation and B) concurrently review plans for an 
expansion in December 2022, if approved. The solid waste handling permit requires the applicant meet permit 
requirements per WAC 173-350. 
 
CCPH is reviewing the proposed solid waste facility permit application and is seeking your review and comments 
before opening the review for a public comment period. Clark County’s Solid Waste Advisory Commission (SWAC) 
will issue a formal recommendation prior to CCPH and Washington State Department of Ecology (ECY) making a 
final determination. Please respond with any specific comments or questions you have, or indicate that you have no 
comments, using the form below or through a letter or email to CCPH. If you have determined that input from your 
agency is not needed, please note that and sign the form. 
  
Please review the attached documentation and provide CCPH with communication regarding the project 
proposal. To facilitate this request, CCPH has provided the form below.  
 

Response requested within 10 business days (Friday, July 22, 2022). If additional time is required please contact CCPH 
prior to the deadline so that the information can be relayed to the proponent. 
 

Please check ALL applicable sections: 

☒ No Comment 

☐ Additional information is necessary to make a determination.   
   Describe.        

☐ Conditions Apply   
   Describe.        
 
 
STAFF NAME/SIGNATURE: Jessica McConnell 
DATE:  7/8/2022     AGENCY: Dept. of Ecology 
PHONE: 360-280-7374     EMAIL: mjes461@ecy.wa.gov  
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